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30th August, 2017 

Coming Events 
 

Term 3 2017 
Fri. 1/9   Fatherôs Day Stall 
    Hats On Day 
Wed. 20/9   FEAST Rehearsal & Concert 
Fri. 22/9   End of Term  
    Footy Day & End of Term Lunch 
    Students dismissed 2:30pm 
 
Term 4 2017 
Mon. 9/10-11/10  Grade 5/6 Camp 
Mon. 9/10-13/10  Swimming Prepð2/3H 
Mon. 16/10-20/10  Swimming Grades 3-6 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Book Week 
Book Week was a great success. Every day the Book 
Fair in the Conference Room was crowded with 
children and their parents sorting through the books 
and novelty items on sale. Due to the efforts and hard 
work of Mrs Hoyne and Janet Chambers who both 
assisted with the sale of books we raised over 
$700.00 which will add quite a lot of books to the 
school library. 
It was good to see parents coming to see the book 
plays put on by 3/4B and 4/5W and the interest 
shown in the impromptu drama groups in the P-2 
area and the great front cover designs created by the 
5/6 children. 
At our Monday Assembly the following children were 
the lucky winners of the Book Fair Raffle ï Chinta, 
Tatiana, Shreya, Miranda and Tommy. 
Congratulations to you all. 
We have uploaded a Book 
Week video to FEPStv, our 
YouTube Channel. You can 
watch it at https://
www.youtube.com/user/
fepstv 
 
Sunsmart 

It is that time of year to remind 
everyone that hats are now 
compulsory from the beginning of 
September until the 30th of April. 
For those students not wearing 
hats at recess and lunchtime they 
will be directed to designated 

shade areas where they can play. Hats are available 
for purchase from the Uniform Shop. Please ensure 
that hats are named so that they can be returned to 
their owner if they have been misplaced. 
 
Fatherôs Day Stall 
Donôt forget that we are holding our 
Annual Fatherôs Day stall on Friday 
September 1st. A dedicated group of 
parents have been working hard to 
make this a success. We thank them 
for all their efforts. 
 
Student Attendance 
Every Monday at Assembly we give out the 

percentage of absences and late arrivals for the 
week. These are recorded on a white board so the 
children can see the variation in the percentage 
figures each week and compare the results from 
week to week. We also announce the winning 
grades for the least number of absences and the 
least number of late arrivals. The children enjoy the 
competition between the grades and take great 
pride if their grade is a winner for the week. 
The percentage of children arriving on time is 
remaining reasonably steady but it would be great if 
we could get over the ómagicô percentage of 95%. 
Here are a few tips which may assist you to get your 
children to school on time: 
Establish a morning routine 
Identify and remove distractions such as 
television 

Arrive at school ten minutes early 
Model a good routine 

 
NAPLAN 
The Staff have been looking at the data from our 
NAPLAN results and we have been pleased with 
our 2017 results. In particular, we have been looking 
at the growth the students have experienced from 
Year 3 to Year 5 and from Year 5 to Year 7. It was 
pleasing to see:  
52% of our students having high growth from 
Year 3 to Year 5 in Spelling 

47% of our students having high growth from 
Year 3 to Year 5 in Numeracy 

40% of our students having high growth from 
Year 3 to Year 5 in Reading 
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The operating hours are:  
 

TUESDAY ï 3:15pm ï 3:45am 
FRIDAY - 8:45 ï 9:15am and  

3:15 ï 3:45pm 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 
Monday 4th September 

 
PMðChase R.ðFor his great maths work 
with our daily class attendance. 
 
1/2SðAaron K.ðFor great acting during our 
Book Week performances. 
 
1/2RðPhoenix F.ðFor working hard during 
spelling. 
 
2/3HðMark L.ðFor always following 
instructions carefully. 
 
3/4BðTristan T.ðFor doing a great job 
during our book performances. 
 
4/5WðStella B.ðFor persisting well with long 
multiplication. 
 
5/6SðDarci W.ðFor some fantastic singing 
and dancing at our FEAST practices. 
 
5/6OðOwen K.ðFor some expert dance 
moves at our FEAST practices. 

In our Year 3 ï 5 cohort our relative growth was 
above the State in all areas  

FEAST 
Only 3 weeks to go until our Annual FEAST 
performance at the George Jenkins Theatre. The kids 
are working really hard practising their class items as 
are the Choir and the Band. Tickets are on sale at the 
Office and are selling fast. 
 
2018 Prep Enrolments 
Prep enrolments are now open for 2018. If you have 
a child who will be attending Frankston East Primary 
School in Prep for 2018, please call into the office to 
pick up an information and enrolment pack.  
 
Have a great week everybody and take care, 
 
Barb Heeney (Acting Principal) 

FATHERĈS DAY STALL 

 

Our Annual Fatherôs Day Stall is being held 
this Friday 1st September. 

 
Gifts range in price from 
$1.00 to $3.00. 

 
P.F.A. 
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PARENT CORNER  
 

Developing Independence Even 
When it Feels Risky by Michael Grose 

 
Most parents I meet love the notion of promoting self-
sufficiency in their children. However there are a 
number of barriers to overcome when it comes to 
putting the concept into practice. 
Time is a common barrier. Letôs face it, when time is 
at a premium it can be simpler to make their lunch/get 
them out of bed/sort out their friendship problem than 
leaving these things for them to do. Somehow we 
need to strike a balance between doing things for 
them and allowing them the time and space to do 
things for themselves. 
 
Another common barrier to independence-building is 
a negative parental attitude to risk. Our natural 
protective instinct to keep our kids safe can at times 
switch to overdrive, particularly when events such as 
the recent Manchester terrorist attacks occur. While 
we all feel vulnerable at these times, we need to be 
careful that we donôt smother or restrict our childrenôs 
natural need to take positive risks in their pursuit of 
self-sufficiency. 
 
 We need to allow kids to take positive risks and 
extend their horizons, their capabilities and their 
range of social and physical experiences. 
 
Create cut-down versions 
 If you feel decidedly nervous about letting go and 
allowing your kids to experience the positive risks 
associated with expanding their horizons, then I 
suggest you borrow a strategy that all major sporting 
codes are using to hook kids of all ages to their code. 
Namely, create a ójuniorô version of the game, skill or 
experience that you want them to have. Most modern 
sports have developed modified versions of their 
games allowing children from very young ages to 
participate. Australian Rules, for instance, has 
removed tackling, reduced the number of players in a 

team and made grounds smaller so that boys and 
girls as young as six can participate. This gives 
younger children the chance to experience Aussie 
Rules in bite-sized, manageable chunks. 
 
There are countless opportunities to create cut-
down versions of routine activities to bring them into 
the reach of children. For instance, a cut-down 
version of making a bed for a three-year-old could 
be smoothing the doona and arranging teddies and 
a pillow. As a child gains in competence you can 
add some complexity to the bed making. (This 
doesnôt involve risks but itôs a great skill to learn.) 
We're 
Similarly, a six-year-old can learn to walk to school 
on his or her own by being accompanied half way by 
an adult until they feel comfortable and become 
competent enough to go the full journey on their 
own. A teenager who begins to go out at night can 
cut her teeth on sleepovers and other supervised 
gatherings before going to parties and activities 
without adult supervision. 
 
When kids ask, assist their independence 
As a general rule, when a child or young person 
asks if they can do something new or something 
that extends their boundaries, then a parent who 
works from an independence-building mindset 
should look to put steps in place to assist them to 
achieve their goal. Often the easiest step is to 
create a cut-down version of the real thing to help 
kids develop the confidence and competence they 
need. 
 
Anxious and low risk-taking kids 
Creating a cut-down version is a fantastic strategy to 
enable anxious, nervous and low risk-takers to gain 
the skills and confidence they need to overcome 
their fears and anxieties. Kids who are overly 
anxious or fearful about approaching new social 
situations need to face their fears rather than avoid 
the situation altogether. If they continually avoid 
situations that bring on anxiety then theyôll always 
struggle. 
 
If itôs a birthday party thatôs causing intense worry 
then use a cut-down version so your child only 
needs to go for the first hour rather than the whole 
party. You can scaffold their way to independence 
by arranging for them to go with a friend 
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Student Attendance 

last week 
 

Percentage of students at school 

92.0 
 

Percentage of students on time 

93.5 

School Choir 
 

We would like to congratulate the 
following people on receiving 
attendance certificates:  
 

25 lessons 
Shanelle A., Maylani V., Gabby C., Cassidy E. 
 
20 Lessons 
Cara B., Miranda K., Stephanie M., Thomas P., Matilda 
F. 
Until next time.........FEPS Harmony 

 

Happy Birthday  
 

Aug. 30th  Jacob S.-H.   1/2S 
Sept. 3rd  Alex K.   5/6O 

beforehand, and to stay with that friend until they feel 
comfortable moving away. You can also create a cut-
down version of a party at home with just siblings, 
rehearsing how they can introduce themselves and 
play with others. This may sound contrived but these 
types of activities are invaluable for helping anxious 
kids gain mastery over unfamiliar social situations. 
 
Parents have always found ways to make skill 
acquisition and self-sufficiency easy for kids to 
master. When the reach for independence involves 
risk then we can all feel a little edgy. Creating junior 
versions of the real thing is one way we can help kids 
become more independent while reducing (rather 
than totally eliminating) the element of risk. 
 
Please remember that my door is always open and if 
there is anything that you wish to discuss to help 
your children donôt hesitate to make an appointment. 

Barb Heeney Student Wellbeing Manager 


